Special School Board Meeting
July 27, 2021

A special meeting of the Redbank Valley School Board was held on Tuesday, July 27,
2021 at 6:30 p.m. The following members were in attendance: Darren Bain, Jason Barnett,
Carrie Adams, Linda Ferringer, Ann Kopnitsky, and Donald Nair. Absent: Dee Bell, Chad
Shaffer

There was no public concern.

A motion was made by Darren Bain seconded by Ann Kopnitsky to approve the 2021-
2022 Redbank Valley School District Health and Safety Plan as presented.

A motion was made by Jason Barnett seconded by Linda Ferringer Consideration to
approve the 2021-2022 Redbank Valley School District Emergency Instructional Time Plan as
presented.

A motion was made by Ann Kopnitsky seconded by Carrie Adams Consideration to approve
the hiring of Amanda Mann, Custodian (182 days) at a cost of $10.00 per hour for a total cost
of $41,608.58.

A motion was made by Ann Kopnitsky seconded by Carrie Adams to approve the hiring of
Jeffrey Neiswonger, Custodian/Maintenance (260 days) at a cost of $12.00 per hour for a total
cost of $53,358.31.

A motion was made by Linda Ferringer seconded by Ann Kopnitsky to approve Elementary
Grading scales to align with the High School Grading scale.

A motion was made by Don Nair seconded by Don Nair to approve the shared
transportation agreement with Union as presented.

Meeting Adjourned
Executive Session Bus Contracts

A motion was made by Linda Ferringer seconded by Carrie Adams to approve the contract
renewal for Cafeteria Manager, David Reitz  for a term of one (3) years (7/1/2021-6/30-2024) at an
annual salary of $50,0000.00 as presented. This cost is split 60%/40% with North Clarion School
District per agreement. Motion Carried Unanimously

Public Comments: Matt Darr commented that consideration should be taken when holding short
meetings. Administration should not have to travel in the evenings for a meeting that does not last more
than 5 minutes.
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A motion was made by Don Nair seconded by Chad Shaffer to adjourn the meeting at 8:15 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Cheryl Motter
Board Secretary



